

Embraced by nature. • Inspired by progress.

March 8, 2022

The Honorable Scott Wiggam, Chair State and Local Government Committee Ohio House of Representatives 77 S. High Street, 13<sup>th</sup> Floor Columbus, OH 43215

Re: House Bill 563

Dear Chair Wiggam,

Land use regulations, including the regulating of short-term rentals, should be uniquely crafted to meet the needs of individual communities. In some cities and townships of Ohio short-term rentals are not problematic, and regulations have never been considered. But in other communities where short-term rentals have interrupted the peaceful enjoyment of nearby or neighboring property owners, local legislative bodies have been empowered to find the balance of interests between short-term rental operators and residents appropriate for their community. House Bill 563 ties the collective hands of local leaders who have been elected to make these decisions for their communities.

Liberty Township has a population of nearly 45,000 residents as of the 2020 U.S. Census, up from only 6,500 residents in 1980. People make the choice to live in Liberty Township for good reasons. We have achieved a mixture of residential amenities, a strong business climate, and local attractions to create a prosperous and inclusive community. Much of the Township's residential property consists of single-family neighborhoods arranged to provide a balance of quiet sanctuary in the home and community among neighbors.

Testimony submitted in support of HB 563 suggests the majority of Ohioans support the ability to operate short-term rentals. Local legislative bodies, such as the Liberty Township Board of Trustees, are elected by their fellow residents and if the support for short-term rentals exists in the community, then legislative bodies will respond accordingly. And if these uses become problematic and disruptive to neighboring residents, then reasonable restrictions on location, duration and density allow communities to balance the operation of short-term rentals with the rights of other residents to the peaceful enjoyment of their homes.

Sincerely,

Trustee - President

Trustee - Vice President